Announcement Concerning Revd Canon Jane Kenchington 

[START] 

This is a joint announcement from The Revd Canon Jane Kenchington and the Bishop of Birmingham. Following appropriate consultation, Canon Jane Kenchington will take early retirement on grounds of ill health. These things are mostly confidential, but Canon Jane assures everyone that this difficult decision has been taken to ensure she can flourish now and in the future. This has been approved by the CofE Pensions Board’s expert advisers. 
Canon Jane says, ‘it has been a great privilege to serve in both Gloucester and Birmingham dioceses and most recently here in the Solihull Team. It has been good to see how the church and people have developed here in these last 5 years, and I am confident of Christ’s continued presence with us all in these uncertain times. My sincere and heartfelt thanks to all our volunteers and staff, lay and ordained who have shared in ministry.’ 
Bishop David comments, ‘Canon Jane has been a great colleague in the service of God’s people and the community in Solihull. I am sure we will consider her time here as being of great importance in the task of sharing the good news of Jesus Christ. Knowing that we never retire from Christ’s call and love, I wish Jane and her family every blessing for the years ahead.’ Canon Jane’s retirement will take effect from 1st February 2021, although she and Richard will remain in the rectory for a few months as their new house is prepared. The parish will be planning appropriate farewells, within the COVID-19 guidance and current Lockdown regulations.
The vacancy from 1/2/21 will proceed as normal under the oversight of Parish wardens and Area Dean, supporting the volunteers, staff and clergy of Solihull Parish.
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